
  

Township of Essa 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment  

Angus Infrastructure Master Plan 
Notice of Study Completion – 12 September 2022 

 
The Township of Essa has completed a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) to develop 
an Infrastructure Master Plan (IMP) for the Community of Angus. The purpose of the IMP is to complete 
a 25-year forecast of proposed capital projects for water, wastewater and transportation servicing 
requirements to facilitate future growth expected in Angus. Existing conditions stormwater management 
modeling was also developed as part of the project. The IMP will also further assist the Township with the 
on-going development of their municipal infrastructure asset management plan (including modeling) for 
the Community of Angus. 
 
The Class EA Summary Report (Report) was completed in accordance with the Municipal Class EA process, 
a Schedule ‘B’ activity as defined by the Municipal Engineers Association (MEA) Class EA documentation. 
The Report documents potential environmental, social, cultural, technical and economic impacts, 
alternative solutions, solution evaluations, preferred project solutions, and recommended mitigation 
measures and implementation strategies associated with the preferred infrastructure solution projects in 
each category. The Schedule ‘B’ Class EA process includes public and agency consultation components 
which are also documented in the Report.   

The Class EA Report is posted on the Township’s website (https://www.essatownship.on.ca/) for public 
review and comment for a duration of thirty (30) days in accordance with the requirements of the 
Schedule ‘B’ Class EA process, ending 12 October 2022. 

To provide comments on the project, or if you require alternative accommodations to view the EA report, 
please contact either of the project representatives listed below via email before 5:00 pm local time 12 
October 2022.  

 
Michael Mikael, P.Eng    Josh Maitland, P. Eng.  
Manager of Public Works    Consultant Project Manager 
Township of Essa    Greenland Consulting Engineers 
Email: mmikael@essatownship.on.ca  Email: jmaitland@grnland.com  

 
If there are concerns regarding potential impacts to constitutionally protected Aboriginal and Treaty 
rights, a request for a Part II order in writing should be addressed to the Minister of Environment 
Conservation and Parks as well as the Director of the Environmental Assessments Branch. Requests on 
any other grounds will not be considered in accordance with current Provincial regulations. Above noted 
requests are to be sent no later than 5:00 pm local time 12 October 2022. 
 
All information collected will be done in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. With exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the 
public record. 
 
This notice was issued at the Township of Essa on 12 September 2022. 
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